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Leagues Club Contact

Please contact Elizabeth White for all dinner arrangements and advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. Elizabeth may be contacted on 3325 4795; her mobile number is 0402477710 or via her new email address drumbrook@aapt.net.au 
Bingo Roster - Thursday Mornings

Ongoing support from Zonta members at the weekly Bingo is greatly appreciated. This activity is one of our major fundraisers for the club and its success depends on members continued participation. 
December Roster
1st 

Kay

8th

Vicki

15th

Edith

22nd 

Rosalind

29th 

Bettina


Diary Dates
December

1st  
HIV Aids Day

10th
Human Rights Day

11th 
INICEF Day

January 2006

11th
International Conference Meeting

March 2006

8th 
International Women’s Day


Birthdays   
Birthday wishes for December are extended to the Edith (13th Dec), Kylie (5th Dec) and Bettina (9th Dec). Enjoy your celebrations. 

President’s Message

Dear Fellow Zontians

What a shame that the weather has forced the cancellation of the Pine River’s Xmas Fare.  This action has forced us to look elsewhere and Rosalind, who is back from holidays, has contacted council and we are able to sell the “Glowies” at the Kallangur Xmas Fare on Saturday 3rd December. Thanks also to Rowan Macaulay and Bob Millar we have the go-ahead to sell them at the Samford Xmas Event on Friday 9th December.  So all is not lost.

When I first took on the role as President, it was my goal that we would have lots of interaction between members and that everyone be able to have their say. My ambitions have been realised and notably at our last meeting there was vigorous interaction and friendly debate. This did not go unnoticed as one of our guests, Dianne Leggo, a Bundaberg Zontian and former member of the International Membership Committee (I think that is the right title) commented on how impressed she was with our club and how busy we are.

We are very pleased to welcome Dianne’s daughter-in-law Jen Leggo and also Lyn Bradford as new members at our next meeting.

I would like to thank Elizabeth for taking over the role of Chair of Status of Women Committee.  I am looking forward to Kas making 

sure that we are all registered on the district and international website.  It is quite a feather in our cap if we have 100% membership registration.  Please remember to inform Kas if you are already registered.

Even though our guest speaker could not be at our last meeting, Debbie Stainsby was an excellent impromptu replacement.  I am sure that we all look forward to Debbie finishing her doctorate of law, so we can be entertained again with her wonderful knowledge on re-offending women in the prison system.  If you remember, it was Debbie who was able to put us in touch with Sussanna De Vries, who was our IWD speaker two years ago and she has many contacts that we can utilize for the future.

One of the ladies from the refuge will be at our next meeting, not as guest speaker, but I am sure that informally we will be informed about the refuge. I am being notified at the beginning of December, about the ages of the children who will be in the refuge at Christmas time.

Thanks goes to Bettina and Elizabeth who brought goods from the Uniting church garage sale to my place.  I was very relieved that Dianne and Jen Leggo were visiting me when I had a call that they would be picking up the goods. They helped me sort it all out and I turned all the double bed sheets into single bed sheets. Jen was introduced to our Zonta Club activities very early in her membership.

Thanks to Jan who housed all items until they were picked up.  I have since had a call of thanks from Jebb House expressing their delight. 

I have also been advised from the recipient of the drainage bag that the prototype that I made is correct. This is good news.

Since the last meeting, Marina, Edith and I went to the Brisbane West Club to find out when we got there that it had been cancelled.  We had a nice drive over to Chelmer and back.  

Kay and I went to the launch of the futures branch of the National Council of Women (Q) only to find out that it was really a launch of a NCW(Q) young group so that they can eventually be part of the bigger group.

  .

Since the last meeting, I attended a two-day national conference organized by the Family Planning Queensland on female genital mutilation (FGM). There were speakers from all over Australia and New Zealand.   There is just too much to put in a newsletter but I will bring along my folder of notes to the meeting, if anyone is interested to read more.  I came away from the conference, upset, angry and realizing that there is so much more to do in this area.  The problem is not religious but a cultural one and the mothers do not believe that they are doing the wrong thing by their daughters.  We all need educating in this area for a greater understanding and to ensure these women do not feel judged. I made lots of contacts for future guest speakers at this event.

The next meeting is shaping up to be a lot of fun. As planned at the last meeting, we will be packing Xmas packs for the residents of Jebb House; there will be a Secret Santa for us, lots of good cheer and laughter and a few surprises planned by Ann. For those who cannot be there

I WISH YOU A

VERY HAPPY, HOLIDAY SEASON.
Regards to all

Vicki

PS. I am planning a workshop plus funds allocation meeting at AHLC on 2nd Wed night in January to plan our next year’s activities.

Finance & Fundraising Committee Report
November has been a quiet month for the finance committee.  “Glowie” day was to be Saturday 26th November at the Strathpine Park on the Bald Hills flats, however due to the continual rainfall the event was cancelled the day before.   This is where we sell our battery operated light up novelty necklaces and wands.  So now we are looking for somewhere else to sell these items.  If anyone knows of a nighttime event that we may be welcome, please let me know at the next meeting or earlier.  You can contact me on 0439 866 682.  Best time is after 9.30pm at night. 

We have received confirmation of our stall at the 2006 Melbourne Conference Marketplace.  We will be selling kangaroo leather items and could potentially make $5,000 due to the costings that the finance committee and the artist, Lorraine, have put together.   

Until next we meet.

Sara Allard

Treasurer

Organization, Membership & Classification Committee

Hi everybody


The good membership news is that Vicki will be inducting three new members in December; Rhonda, Jen, and Lyn. We will hear more about these members at the December meeting. The bad news is that Zaiga has resigned. However I think that still means we have reached 26 members. Congratulations to Vicki for bringing so many new members into the Club.

MEMBERSHIP PROFILES - BEGGING ON BENDED KNESS!!! Please, please could
someone please break the profile drought and provide me with a one-page summary of their life and times for the Profile folder. It is still only
graced with Vicki's resume and my potted summary. Wouldn't you each enjoy getting to know other members a bit better by reading a little bit about them? If so, please stop being so modest (I know you are all thinking, "oh they don't want to know about me") and contribute towards this goal.  I will be a broken record at every meeting until you all cough up!!!


See you soon. 

Best wishes

Rosalind
(Chair: O,M & C.)

Committee Report - 
Public Relations and Communications 
With the assistance of Elizabeth White, we have sent information to the Village Pump, The Westerner and Dayboro Grapevine about the forthcoming Young Women in Public Affairs Award. Anjali is also hot on the heels of the Quest newspapers to help gain a story on YWPA. Hopefully the stories will be published and we send the message to a broader audience of young women in the Pine Rivers Shire. 

And the PR quest continues…Di W

And a final thought for the month….

“The true way and the sure way of friendship are through humility – being open to each other, accepting each other just as we are, knowing each other”.

Mother Teressa
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